VOLUMTEER CHAIR 2017 – CHAIR REPORT

In 2017 we had a very successful show season due to the outstanding support by our volunteer base.

We continued to celebrate and show our appreciation for the volunteers with snacks, as well as a gift card draw at every show. We had 16 draws of gift cards for \$20 from Tim Hortens, Greenhawk and MHJA, as well as a final year end volunteer draw for \$100 Visa Gift Card which was won by the ever so deserving Claire Mackley.

Our total volunteer hours worked was about 650 hours throughout the year, at events such as Victoria Day, Summer Smiles, Ride of Rides, Beach Party, Heart of the Continent, Summer in the City and Jump into fall, with some volunteer hours being made up at the Marcy Schweizer Memorial Derby show as well as the awards night.

Many people chose to work their volunteer hours this year, with only a few people choosing to deposit their cheques in lieu of hours in 2017.

It has been my pleasure to be your Volunteer Chair for the past 3 years with the Manitoba Hunter Jumper Association, but as most people know, I have recently moved out of the city and began a new career path. It is not feasible for me to continue on in my role as the Volunteer Chair, nor with the Manitoba Hunter Jumper Association. Andrew Curry has received my written notification of resignation effective this date January 21st 2018. I will be working alongside Erin Turski to continue an awesome volunteer program with the MHJA.

T	h	a	n	k	s,

Jen